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Tuesday 18th December 2018 

Dear Parent / Guardian, 

City Hall Carol Concert 

Children from our school choir performed at the City Hall last Monday evening. All 33 children were 

amazing and it was a wonderful occasion. I would like to thank all the children and parents for their 

support as well as Mrs Skuse and Mr Price. 

Carol Concert at St Johns 

Many thanks to the 5 children and their parents who attended the Carol concert at St Johns Place on 

Saturday night. You did an amazing job despite having such limited numbers. Thank you Mrs Skuse 

and Mr Price once again. 

Key Stage 1 Nativity 

Last week the children performed Christmas Baubles, the Nativity. All the singing and speaking parts 

were excellent. Year 1 sang their song superbly well with the direction from Mrs Howell. Year 2 

learnt all their lines exceptionally well and acted out their parts with great enthusiasm. I would like 

to thank Miss Innes for all her hard work in ensuring the children performed their parts well and for 

our updated scenery. I would like to thank Mrs Hynes, Mrs Bennett and Miss Smyth for their 

supporting roles. We managed to raise £150 for Alabaré and helping the homeless. Thank you! 

Wrens singing carols around the tree 

Thank you for all those who were able to join Wrens for their Carols around the tree. I would like to 

thank all the children for singing beautifully and the staff for their support. It is lovely to see such 

confident young children.  

Mrs Howell 

Congratulations go to Mr and Mrs Howell on their news that Mrs Howell is expecting a baby in May. 

A job advert has gone out for the post and we will update you on the plan moving forward when a 

person has been appointed. Mrs Howell is set to be back at the end of December next year.  

Bemerton’s  Got Talent 

On Wednesday morning we are holding the final of Bemerton’s Got Talent. Good luck to all the 10 

finalists who got through. I would like to say a big thank you to all the children who auditioned. You 

are all very brave.  
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T.D.Day 

A reminder that we are back in school on Tuesday 8th January.  

Parking 

Please be sensible when parking on the road. The zigzag lines are not to be parked on at any time. 

We have had complaints from the community regarding parents parking on the zigzag lines for 

breakfast club as well as at the start and end of the school day. If you park on the zigzag lines you are 

making the decision to put pupils’ lives at risk. Please avoid doing this at all costs. Parking officers 

have been made aware of the complaint.  

FOBS 

I would like to thank all the FOBS members for all their help over the past few events. We are all very 

grateful for all yoir hard work to ensure events run smoothly and children thoroughly enjoy 

themselves! 

Merry Christmas to you all 

I would like to thank you all for your continued support over the past year. Your child’s education is a 

joint partnership between us and you and it was great to see you all over the past few weeks at the 

events. Thank you for all your help. 

Yours Sincerely 

Mr Richards 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

mailto:admin@bemerton-st-john.wilts.sch.uk
http://www.bemerton.com/

